Jenna Leifso

From: Donna MacDougall
Sent: March-25-20 7:37 PM

To: Jenna Leifso

Subject: Re: Public hearing on CNL's licence amendment application for Douglas Point

rescheduled to August 2020

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Get Outlook for iOS

From: >ERM Stakeholder Relations <ERMStakeholder@cnl.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2020 2:58:11 PM

To: >ERM Stakeholder Relations <ERMStakeholder@cnl.ca>

Subject: Public hearing on CNL's licence amendment application for Douglas Point rescheduled to August 2020

UNRESTRICTED / ILLIMITÉE

Good afternoon,

Thank you for your interest in Canadian Nuclear Laboratories' (CNL) <u>Douglas Point Decommissioning Project</u>. I would like to share a brief update on some recent changes related to this project.

Due to the current public health situation with COVID-19, we have postponed all of our planned in-person meetings and events with stakeholders. We will begin to reschedule these activities, as soon as it is appropriate and safe to do so. In the meantime, we are looking at other ways to continue our conversation with the public and we will reach out on this again in the coming weeks.

As well, the federal nuclear regulator, the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) has <u>rescheduled the public</u> <u>hearing</u> on our application to amend the licence of the Douglas Point facility from June 17th and 18th, 2020, to August 19th and 20th, 2020. We will share more details on this hearing as they become available.

Please do not hesitate to reach out for more information or if you have any comments, questions or suggestions.

For more information on the project, you can visit our web page at www.cnl.ca/dp.

Take care,

Margot

Margot Thompson

Communications Specialist, Environmental Remediation Management Canadian Nuclear Laboratories Margot.Thompson@cnl.ca

Cel. 519 501 1596



This email is confidential between the sender and the intended recipient specified in the message, and may contain proprietary or otherwise protected information of the intended parties. If you received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and confirm you have deleted this message. Any unauthorized review, disclosure, retransmission, dissemination or other use of or reliance on this information may be unlawful and is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this message is intended only for the person(s) named above and may not be otherwise distributed, copied or disclosed. The message may contain privileged, confidential or personal information which is subject to the provisions of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection and Privacy Act. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message without making a copy. Thank you. Please consider the environment before printing this email.